PRINCIPAL

Can you believe that
winter break is here
already? It seems like
yesterday that the students
were arriving to meet their
new teachers.

We will be ending our
first semester on January
17th, so look for report
cards to follow soon after.
There have been many
positive things going on both
in and outside the classroom
during this first half of the
school year. Preparation for
state testing is ongoing, as
well as providing as much
individual attention to
students as possible. Field
trips were taken by most of
the grades as enrichment to
classroom studies that
included dairy farms, nature
preserves, and our local
theatre.

We held a Science Fair,
the Third grade performed
“December in Our Town,”
and we presented our first
round of Gecko Awards to
those students exemplifying
the qualities found in the 8
Keys of Excellence.

We were very pleased
to have our new school
counselor, Tawyna Mathis,
join us in October. She has
a wealth of experience,
having been with Manatee

County for 27 years in a
number of positions. Please
read her article below.

The P.T.O. has done a
great job this semester,
including organizing the
Walk-A-Thon which profited
over $35,000. And, I'm sure
the students can’t wait for
me to get “on the lake!” The
recent Holiday Fair was a
huge success, providing not
only a wonderful community
event, but helping our
teachers to raise money to
be used directly for their
classrooms. None of these
events (and many others)
could be possible without
our numerous and
outstanding volunteers.
Thank you to everyone, we
are truly grateful.

We wish everyone a
safe and enjoyable winter
break. Try to keep your
children engaged with
reading and games of skill.
Some of the teachers have
great ideas in their articles
below. Mostly, enjoy this
special time of year with
your family and friends to
celebrate those special
relationships, where ever
you may be. We look
forward to returning with all
of you in 2014!

Bill Stenger, Principal

December 2013-14
Issue #3

In order, Mrs. Dixon and Mr. Stenger, Heather Junqueira,
and Green Group owners, Janet and Hipolito Diaz.

A special thank you to Heather Junqueira
for taking the reins in fulfilling a much needed
Willis makeover. Heather recruited two local
companies, the Green Group Landscaping and
Lawn Service and Burnett’s Wholesale Nursery
to reslandscape Willis’ facade. Thanks to their
extremely generous donation, the outside of
Willis is as wonderful as what is inside. The
Willis P.T.O. has made a financial commitment
to work with the Green Group to maintain their
labor of love.

If you are in need of new landscaping or
lawn services, please consider contacting either
of these amazing companies. The Green Group
Lawn Service in Sarasota can be contacted at
941-737-8180 or by visiting their website at

www.greengrouplawn.com. Burnett’s Wholesale
Nursery is in Oneco and their phone number is

941-755-4962 and website is

www.burnettsnursery.com.

WILLIS ELEMENTARY HAS A NEW WEBSITE!
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It's hard to believe we

are already halfway through
the Holiday Season. | hope
that you all enjoyed
Thanksgiving and Hanukah
during your week off. Our
first Holiday Fair was a huge
success and it was so nice to
see so many of you enjoying
all that it offered. As with all
Willis events, it would not be
possible without those who
worked so tirelessly to create
a fun filled day. As you
probably have already
noticed, Willis received a
beautiful makeover. Thank
you to the Green Group
Landscaping and Burnett’s
Nursery for their generous
donation of new landscape
around the front and sides of
Willis. With only a week left
before the break, | want to
wish you all the Happiest of
Holidays.
Jillanne Conelias

P.T.O. President

2013/14 WALK-A-THON RESULTS

SAVE
THE
DATE

Willis Elementa
Annual Evening Fundraiser
supporting Technology

March 8, 2014 from 7 - 10pm
- The Grande Clubhouse, Lake Club

*Adult Only Event:: silent and live
auction, passed hors d’oeuvres, music,
beer, wine and cash bar for premium

, ' drinks.
Student Geckos enjoying

the Walk-a-Thon!
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P.T.O. PAGE ... continued!

M special
thank you to all of our
Holiday Fair
Vendors

s. Brink (5th) and
Mrs. Tomlin (5th) («
working hard to ordan (K), Madison

serve up food! Adams (3), and Emma
Jordan (1) thoroughly

Charlotte Hunn,
enjoying the holiday fair! re unn

brothers, and nanny visit
with Santa ... hmmm ... a
familiar face!




COUNSELOR’S CORNER

FRONT OFFICE NOTES
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Clinic Notes for Winter

Did you know that most
people touch their faces
between 200-600 times a day?
That is 200-600 times we can
possibly put germs inside our
bodies! So, as we get farther
into the cold and flu season, let's
make sure to wash those hands
and avoid touching the main
areas of the T-zone of our
face ... our eyes, nose and
mouth.

Hand sanitizers are good
when no soap and water is

present and use of paper
towels are better to use than the
blow dryers in public restrooms,
as these can "blow" those germs
around, where towels can help
remove some germs left on
hands.

Also, please remember if you
child is sick and/or running a
fever (over 100*), they need to
stay at home until they are 24
hours free from fever without the
use of medication to bring the
fever down. If your child needs
medication at school, we MUST
have the medication order form

SPECIALS

filled out by physician and
parent and medication MUST be
brought into school by an adult-
preferably parent. This includes
over the counter medication such
as Tylenol and cough drops.
Forms are available in the clinic.
Thanks for letting us care for
your children. Enjoy your

HEALTHY and HAPPY Holidays.

Mary Fischer, RN School Nurse
Kris Miller, LPN Clinic nurse

x2010 or x2011

Media Center

The students have been doing a great job of
returning their library books. The teachers and |
have been working with the students that may
have forgotten their books at home. Children that
are not returning their books will be receiving a
record of books that have not been returned. If
your child feels he/she has returned a book that
has been marked as not returned, please send a
note or an email my way. Please remember that
there are no late charges for elementary students
as long as the books are returned. Thank you for
ensurina our books continue to be circulated!

Mr. Sajewski x 2029
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SPECIALS (cont.)

Physical Education with Coach Morales!

Here are some ideas to create an active and
healthy eating lifestyle:

1) Make time for the entire family to participate in
regular physical activities that everyone enjoys.

2) You can even join with other families in the
neighborhood for group activities like tag, touch
football or hide and seek.

3) Assign active chores to every family member
such as vacuuming, washing the car or cleaning
their bedroom.

4) Limit the amount of watching television.

5) Enroll your child in a structured activity that he or
she enjoys, such as tennis, martial arts or soccer.

6) Implement the same healthy diet (rich in fruits,
vegetables and grains) for your entire family, not
just for selected individuals.

7) Plan a set time for when your child can
participate in food preparation and learn about
healthy cooking.

8) Have snack foods available that are nutritious,
such as fruits, vegetables and yogurt.

9) Avoid rushing to finish meals because eating
quickly does not allow enough time to digest.

10)Avoid using food as a reward or the lack of
food as a punishment.

Coach Morales/moralesi@manateeschools.net

941-316-8245 x 2080

TOP RUNNERS

Name # of Laps
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Kindergarten

Wow! Four months have gone by and our kindergarten students
are becoming such great readers and writers. It is amazing seeing
the growth. During the months of December and January
kindergarten will learn about details and how to makes topics
interesting while bringing stories to life. In Math, we will be
discovering addition and subtraction. How exciting! In Science, we
will learning about earth and space. In Social Studies, we will be
learning about the importance of celebrations and national
holidays, U.S. symbols, timelines, comparing children past and
present, primary sources, and secondary sources.

Thank you to the volunteers that helped with the Fall and
holiday activities.

1st Grade

First Grade had an exciting Fall season with visits from both
Smokey the Bear and local firefighters! The children enjoyed both
presentations and showed great interest by asking excellent
questions about fire safety. We're currently getting ready for our
upcoming field trip to Dakin Dairy by reading informational texts
about farms. We are sure to be experts in this area by the time we
get there! To learn more about farm life, download the digital
book, Farm Fun at www.scholastic.com/discovermore and enter
this code: RMHJC6HCG2X7.

This past month the children have been focusing on the “How
To” writing genre. In this writing style, students learn to construct
clear, sequential instructions about an activity they feel they can
explain well.

The holiday season is always a special time for our first
graders. We are looking forward to sharing this time with your
children! Any opportunity to read and practice math facts during
the break will help your child’s skills stay sharp. Happy Holidays

from First Grade!
Mrs. Peterson’s 1st b b
grade students a.-
showing off their fall C
3

art projects!

“\
Tyler McCoy (K) and Sam Jones
(K) as Native Americans.

/‘
Michael Merino (K) as a pilgrim
boy for Mrs. Turner’s class.

Ingrid Pope (K) as a pilgrim girl
for Mrs. Turner’s class.

Mrs. Peterson’s 1st Grade class
enjoy a visit with firefighters.



Second Grade students showing off their
good behavior trophy from the Cafeterial

Mrs, Lamberison’s Class

2nd Grade

Second graders have been working very hard! We have been
studying our nonfiction text features while learning to read and write
like scientists. We are conducting experiments, writing lab reports,
and reading to discover more information about our results. Second
graders are also becoming experts in addition and subtraction as we
solve with two digit numbers. Next, we will be using three digit
numbers! Make sure to keep practicing your math facts and reading
over the holiday break to maintain fluency. All of second grade wishes
you and your family a happy holiday season and much joy in the new
year!

3rd Grade

After the holidays 3rd grade will be wrapping up division and
beginning fractions. Fractions are conceptually difficult for most 3rd
graders. If you are able to relate things around your home to fractional
parts that will support your child's learning. Fractions are included on
Math FCAT 2.0.

In reading we are reviewing story elements (characters, setting,
plot, & theme), main idea & details, & drawing conclusions. In the new
year we will be working with more non-fiction and the structures related
to informational text. We are still working to build our reading stamina
and make sense of complete text.

We hope you enjoyed our Holiday Performance "December in Our
Town!"

Mrs. Nikla's class on a field
trip to Van Wezel to see
"The Math Maniac Show" as
part of the Classroom
Connections program with
Samoset Elementary.

4th Grade

In November, the fourth graders went to see the play "Androcles
and the Lion" at Florida Studio Theater in downtown Sarasota. The
play was extremely entertaining and had great lessons for us to learn
and discuss. We were fortunate enough to be the only school in the
theater. It was truly an exciting trip. This is actually a three part field
trip with Florida Studio Theater visiting us at school on Friday,
December 6th. We will be watching a play and then welcoming the
actors back to our classrooms to help us write class plays. How
thrilling! All fourth graders will be eligible to write their own plays
and submit them to Florida Studio Theater for review and possible
selection in the Under 6 Playwrights competition.

IMrs. Ross class celebrating
Halloween (above) and the
Jump for Fun Field Trip
(below)!
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5th Grade

The fifth grade students are working hard! We're sure they are
looking forward to the upcoming break. As you consider gifts the
holidays, keep in mind some board games that are both FUN and
educational. Scrabble is a great game for building vocabulary. At
this age allowing the dictionary to be used is encouraged. Set a time
limit so the game keeps moving, and the kids don't lose interest. This
also incorporates some math skills on those double and triple letter
or word point squares. Another good game is Blockus - good for
spatial awareness. It's easy to learn, but challenging enough to
maintain interest. Once Upon A Time is a family favorite, spinning
tales that are never the same twice! Whatever you choose, enjoy the
time with your child(ren) and keep their brain engaged! Happy
Holidays!

Mae Quinn showing her
tiny shrimp caught while
dip netting on the 5th
Grade Emerson Point
Environmental field trip.

Fifth grade girls wishing you
a Happy Holiday!

Christmas Tree Maze

Hanukkah A4
Word Scramble A Le:

Can you find your way from

o
% % g the base of the Christmas

tree all the way to the star?
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www.ActivityVillage.co.uk - Keeping Kids Busy
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ON THE PTO WEBSITE HERE.

X
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Platinum ($1000+)

Burnett’s Wholesale Nursery, Inc.

Coldwell Banker, Tami Cashi & Lori Cashi-
Haught

Green Group

Hornback Chiropratic & Wellness

Maslar Renovation and Design

Moricz & Varone Orthodontic

Gold ($500+)

Jumpin Fun Sports
First Watch

Silver ($250+)

The Reading Group

Auto Go Mobile Services

Monsters Lacrosse Academy

PostNet

TFN Financial Consulting Network, Mike
Traver, CFP

Keller Williams Realty, Holly Pascarella
SmileWorks Kids Denistry

The Godard School

Rodan & Fields Dermatologist, Julie Berry
First Physicians Group, Dr. Nicholas Sutera,
MD.

APC Pediatrics

Primrose School @ Lakewood Ranch
Geckos

FOR MORE INFO ON BECOMING A BUSINESS
PARTNER, LINK HERE

THANK YOU TO OUR BUSINESS
PARTNERS WHO SPONSORED
SPIRIT NIGHTS!

December

18 Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
23 -Jan. 7, 2014: HOLIDAY BREAK!

January
NO SCHOOL (Inservice)

First day of school for 2014
Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
Dress Down Day ($2)

Chili’s Spirit Night (11:00am - 11:00pm)
All Pro Dad Breakfast (7:30am/Cafeteria)
Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
End of First Semester
20 & 21: NO SCHOOL (Holiday/Record Day)
22 Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
23 GECKO AWARDS
28 School Advisory Council (SAC) (6:00pm)
29 Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)

February

3-11 Spring Book Fair

5  Runner’s Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
Dress Down Day ($2)

Muffins With Moms

You Say When Yogurt Spirit Night

P.T.O Meeting (2:00pm/Cafeteria)
Runner’s Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
NO SCHOOL (Holiday)

Runners’ Club (7:30am/Willis Back Field)
Box Tops Collection

Progress Reports

Spring Pictures

I GECKO GAZETTE
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